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3rd Season Newsletter – 2010

Dear all

Time flies and it’s time for our third newsletter as the season approaches the last quarter already!! While the hunting was slow as expected in the very beginning of the season due to the unseasonably late rains we had made up for it in the last two months!!

The bush has thinned out and a number of pans have dried up making the hunting easier as a whole. Dande Safari Area been our first season has been very exciting indeed. As you know the elephant bulls have been outstanding with the Dande safari area boasting the best average on elephant bulls this season in the Zambezi valley! 

We have had fantastic hunts to date resulting in us already shooting the full quotas on elephant bulls, leopard and lion. Below are some of the Dande leopard and Mike Jines lioness.
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Tim Herald, Richard Gunn & David Maple with their Leopard & Mike Jines with his lioness.
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Mike Jines, Lee Britt, Skip Nantz & Tim Herald with their buffalo
For next season to maintain the reputation of the Dande Safari area been the “best buffalo area” in the valley we have requested our buffalo bull quota to be reduced slightly and our lion and lioness quota increased substantially especially in the lioness department. We have also requested an increase in elephant cows.

We only started hunting Makuti since our last newsletter due to the long grass and have only completed 5 hunts there so far. As always Makuti has proved to be one of Zimbabwe’s best all round areas. It has been a season of fantastic leopards with us shooting our full quota of 3 all of them been absolutely outstanding cats
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Lynn Kasper, Sallie Bryant & Anthony Alaimo’s Leopard

As always, Makuti has produced outstanding sable. The biggest this season was a beautiful 43” bull shot by Lynn Kasper who had an outstanding safari shooting a beautiful 42.5” buff bull, 46 lbs elephant and a monster leopard. Lynn’s buddy Daryl Youck shot a nice lion and great old dugga boy also on that safari
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Lynn’s sable, elephant & buffalo          
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We look forward to the remaining hunts in Dande and Makuti most of which are with wonderful return clients and friends! I am sure that we will finish the season in the same successful vein as we have so far had!! 

Happy Hunting

Buzz, Myles & the CMS team.

The buffalo have been a little hard due to an unbelievable number of lions which has resulted in them taking cover in the thick jess blocks making trophy assessment quite difficult, however we have shot some great bulls!! 








Daryl’s lion & buff








